

December 2022



Dear Friends & Partners in ministry,

From the bottom of our hearts and with great gratitude for all your involvement and generosity towards us, we wish you a Happy Christmas and a very blessed and prosperous New Year 2023! May the great joy from our Saviour touch all of you in this season, and may you experience another level of fruitfulness, fulfilment, faith, health and happiness in the coming year.

Visit to UK

Finally, after three years in September and October we were able to visit and minister in churches in England and Scotland. We were so happy to see many of you in person, and nothing can compare to that. The time we had to talk to you, have a coffee or a meal with you, is priceless. We missed it all so much.





It was an encouragement and a blessing to participate at the AOGGB Missionary Conference in Bedworth, England, in October, to meet so many friends, missionaries, mission's champions, and for Sasha to share about our work in Serbia at the Balkans breakout session.











Lidija in Manchester

Our Lidija is now living in Manchester, studying at Audacious Bible College, her first year. She is involved practically in different ministries of Audacious Church (connect team, young adults, worship, pastoral, children's choir, small groups) and in different campuses. She is having Leadership training by lectures and practical application.



It's great to be back

At the end of October we came back to Kraljevo very eager to get involved in our ministry in central Serbia, which is our mission field. Meeting people in person and preaching the Word in their homes and church in Kraljevo and Chachak, plus online is very exciting for us. Ministering, praying and helping people in their needs and witnessing to the unsaved is our way of sharing the love of God.





We have wonderful news to share with you. We have bought a second hand car, it's a Volkswagen Touran, ten years old, seven-seater, 2.0TDI, and is in good condition. It will be great for our ministry and travels in Serbia and Balkan countries. Praise the Lord! We are so grateful to all of you who very generously contributed to this and who prayed for it to happen. Thank you!



Slovenia

We were so happy to visit and minister in Slovenia in the middle of November. Together we preached and prayed for people in Vadarci (near Murska Sobota) and Maribor, and Sara was the main speaker at the Women's breakfast conference with a full church of women in Maribor. Having fellowship with Pastors, Toncek, Srecko, Andrej and others with their families, who are our friends, was a real joy for us.







Dragan Koncarevic, the president of "Good News for Everyone" came at the beginning of December and encouraged us all to be fire for God and share the Gospel and New Testaments wherever can. He brought us very nice new Serbian New Testaments with Psalms that they published. It was printed in Edinburgh in Scotla





Special outreaches

Whenever we have guest speakers in our church, we organize special evangelistic service and invite new people to come. In November our dear brother and pastor from Sweden, Magnus Edforss, came and ministered in Kraljevo, and together with him we visited three families in Chachak in their homes. We witnessed to the unsaved and gave them a New Testament, encouraged everyone present and prayed for their needs.

Pentecostal Conference

At the beginning of November we had the annual conference of Evangelical churches in Serbia (Pentecostals) in Belgrade. Officials from the Serbian Government, from the Justice Ministry came and spoke to us and showed us their recognition and respect

At the end of November we had the Pentecostal Conference of Serbia in Belgrade, too, with all our Pentecostal networks joining. It was very well attended with pastors and their teams right from the north of Serbia in Subotica, down to the south in Vranje. Pelle Hornmark, from Sweden, the former Chairman of PEF was one of the speakers and we had Superintendents from Pentecostal churches in Croatia, Slovenia and Kosovo speaking, too, with great sense of unity and togetherness.



Christmas

This December we will have a lot of Christmas outreaches in schools and nursery with shoebox parcels and in private homes and coffee shops. It will be an amazing opportunity to share the Gospel with pupils and teachers and principals. We will have a special Christmas service for children and adults at the beginning of January (for our Christmas which is on 7th January). Please, pray that with all of these programs and activities we will be able to touch many lives with the Gospel, and for many to believe in our Saviour.

Thank you!

Thank you very much for praying and standing with us so that we can reach many people in central Serbia with the Gospel and love of Christ. Thank you for your love, kindness and generosity. Enjoy goodness of God in this season of joy.

Yours in Christ,

Sasha & Sara



FACEBOOK: We are both on Facebook and it would be great to connect with you. Here is how you can find us: Type in search: Sasha Vitakic,

Sara Vitakic

FACEBOOK & YOUTUBE: Now you can join us on our CHURCH
FACEBOOK PAGE: Evandjeoska Crkva "Svetionik" Kraljevo. Also, all our
services are uploaded onto our YouTube Channel.
We would love you to like and follow our new Facebook Page "Step
Closer" outreach in English. Also you can subscribe to our Youtube
Channel "Step Closer Devotional." All devotionals are uploaded regularly.

LIGHT OF THE GOSPEL MINISTRIES UK Charity No. 1064271

Copyright 2022 LIGHT OF THE GOSPEL MINISTRIES All rights reserved.

If you would like to receive our newsletter regularly, please write directly to us at our email address:

svitakic@gmail.com

Thank you for supporting Light of the Gospel Ministries!

If you would like to unsubscribe, please let us know - svitakic@gmail.com

Would you like to donate or support the work of Light of the Gospel Ministres? Please write to us and we will let you know how you can do that or click on this link:

DONATE/SUPPORT

OR please make cheques payable to "Light of the Gospel Ministries" and send directly to our UK Representative Margaret Pendlebury 39 Berwick Drive, Burnley. BB12 0TN. UK

Our mailing address in Serbia is:

Aleksandar & Sara Vitakic Beogradska 44/4-4 36000 Kraljevo, Serbia. Mob. Tel. : +381 (0)63 850 22 70

Email: svitakic@gmail.com